
JOSEPH RUBINO
Of  Churchill,  age  99,  died

on Saturday, July 27, 2024.
Beloved  husband  of  the

late  Jean  (O’Neil)  Rubino  for
over 50 years.

Loving  father  of  Marisue
Deithorn  of  Churchill,  and
Judy Rubino of Monroeville.

Treasured  grandfather  of
Louis  (Britt)  Mazzenga,  Karla
Deithorn,  Kristina  (Jason)
Hendricks,  and  Robert
Deithorn.

Dear  brother  of  Salvadore
Rubino of Pittsburgh. He was

proceeded in death by his two siblings: Pasquale Rubino and
Rose (the late Henry) Rossi.

Survived by many nieces and nephews.
Joe honorably served in the Marine Corps. And the Navy

during WWII. He is a proud alumnus of Central Catholic High
School,  class  of  ’43.  After  high  school,  Joe  attended  St.
Vincent College where he received his bachelor’s degree. Joe
then went on to work as an independent insurance broker.
Joe was deeply involved in his community, particularly with
St. John Fisher. His faith was a cornerstone of his life, and he
demonstrated this  through his  active  volunteer  work  with
the  St.  John  Fisher  Parish  CCD  program.  Joe  was  also  a
member of Churchill School Board for over 20 years.

Family and friends are welcome Tuesday 2-4 and 6-8 p.m.
at  the  PATRICK  T.  LANIGAN  FUNERAL  HOME  &
CREMATORY, INC., Turtle Creek / Monroeville Chapel, 1111
Monroeville  Ave.,  Turtle  Creek,  412-823-9350.  A  Funeral
Mass will be held on Wednesday 10 a.m. at St. John Fisher
Church of St. Joseph the Worker Parish, followed by military
honors.

In memory of Joe, memorial  donations may be made to
Wounded  Warriors  at:  Wounded  Warrior  Project,  P.O.  Box
758516,  Topeka,  Kansas  66675-8516  or
support.woundedwarriorproject.org
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